Friends of Lordship Rec:  Notes of Monthly Meeting, Sunday 6th November

Attending:   Dave Morris, Caroline Jepson,  Sally Haywill, Louise R, Chuku M. Apologies:  Joan Curtis, Catherine Collingborn, Nina P., Louise O., Daniel B.

Minutes of Last Meeting held on 9th October:  Were agreed as an accurate record.  

Project Updates

Lake:     The Friends have submitted a funding application to The Lord Mayor’s Grow Back Greener fund for £38K.  The GBG fund came back to us asking for more information prior to the funding bid going before the decision Panel so Joan and Caroline have submitted the further information as requested.  It’s a good sign but we could still be turned down.  We should know the decision by the next Friends meeting in December. Caroline hadn’t put hazard tape and a notice on the unsafe dipping platform as she could not find any sticky hazard tape in local shops. (Update,  Chuku had some, so this can now be done!)

Joan and Caroline have raised the issue of avian flu with Annabel Foskett, Haringey’s Nature Conservation Officer, as there is a high risk of outbreaks throughout England.  The current Government guidance is that nobody should touch dead or obviously ill birds, nor should they let their dogs go near.   If we have three dead wildfowl birds at the same time in the same place(or one dead bird of prey, or five dead birds of any other species) then we can call the Defra helpline and they will hopefully remove the birds to test them.   Annabel is looking for suitable posters to inform the public.  We may decide to ask park users to report any dead birds to the Hub office so there is a central info point. Caroline will liaise with Hub personnel about this.  

Moselle Brook:  The second Haringey Water Squad volunteer session, run on 29th October with 12 local volunteers was very successful.  Supervised by Thames 21 and using their equipment, six volunteers were able to don waders and get into the water.  In the water, with a number of people,  it is much easier to clear the excess vegetation than we feared.   We are learning a great deal about what is effective and the microhabitats that are being created along the Brook.   The next volunteer session is planned for 3rd December. 
Caroline understands that following an onsite meeting of Haringey officers, they will be asking Haringey Conservation Volunteers (TCV) to undertake a survey of the willows as the first step in formalising a willow management plan.  

Woodland group:  The next work session will be on 12th November.  The tasks planned are rebuilding the beetle loggery which had been damaged, cutting back, litterpicking and woodchipping if another load of woodchip has been delivered in time.  The introduction of the Low Traffic Neighbourhood means that it is unclear whether deliveries of woodchip can be made through the Downhills Park Road entrance, so this is currently complicating Catherine’s arrangements with tree surgeons supplying the woodchip.

Orchard and Apple Day:  Apple Day had been held on 30th October, close to Halloween. In retrospect Sally thought it would have been better scheduled earlier in October so it did not clash with the many Halloween activities.   Although everyone who attended had enjoyed the event, including lots of children engaged and having fun, Sally felt that attendance was not high when considering the amount of work involved.   Three trees had been planted by families (all keen)  on Apple Day in the extended orchard area by the mulberry trees in the main field, which now contains seven trees.    In the main Orchard, Sally and the volunteers had been busy doing the Autumn mulching, which ideally is completed before the beginning of November.  They are a bit behind schedule but all the young trees have had mulch. Sally and Katherine are considering organising a Wassail in the New Year; possible dates being January 7th/8th, or 14th/15th

Parkrun.   The first run took place on 22nd October, and it is proving to be very successful with  200 plus participants every week.  Dave had bumped into a representative of the National Parkrun organisation who had said it had been very beneficial for the Friends to be so closely involved in the planning, and supportive of, the introduction of Parkrun. 

Luke Howard 250th Anniversary Celebrations, 26/27th November.   Dave reported that the arrangements are powering ahead.   The Cloud exhibition is now in the cafe, and the Interpretation Board was on order and soon to be installed at the top of the hill by the Higham Road gate. (Update, was installed on 11th November, and lots of positive feedback on the Friends Facebook).    The Hub’s solar panels should be installed imminently  and the weather station, which will also be installed on the roof of the Hub, has been purchased.  The solar panels and the weather station will both produce information which will be shown on a screen inside the Hub, and there will also be a fisheye on the roof beaming in a view of the clouds outside.  Sorting out the arrangement of the information onto the internal screen and getting it right will be complicated so may take a while.   

Word of the celebrations was spreading - The International Institute of Urban Climate had heard about it and been in touch!   The Cloud Appreciation Society, which although international is particularly active in the UK, has a designed Cloud Appreciation site in Norfolk, but they will declare Lordship Rec as the first official Cloud Appreciation public park, (in the world!)     

The 250th Anniversary weekend will be the launch of future activities in the Rec which can  be linked to weather and climate change.  

Flower and Produce Show 2023.  Joan is intending to start planning early but is really hoping that she can engage some additional people to help and ultimately take over..  She did put a post on Facebook but has had no response so far, so the next step may be to make more targetted approaches to people.  We urge people to let her know if they can help!

Site of Importance for Nature Conservation Status.(SINC).   Lordship Rec has been recommended to move from a SINC of local importance to one of higher level Borough wide importance.   Dave had noticed that in the report recommending the upgrade there had been a mistake in the documents, indicating that the upgrade would be to the lower level.   Dave has written several times to Annabel Foskett pointing this out, but has not had a reply.    

Lord Mayor’s Rewilding Fund specifically for SINCs.   When it is upgraded the whole area of Lordship Rec will be included in the SINC, rather than the Southern half.  This is a very exciting development for the park which will hopefully open up opportunities for attracting funds.  The Rewilding Fund is specifically to expand and strengthen the management of SINCS and valuable habitat.   Dave is keen to put in a funding bid for a Co-ordinator for a year to strengthen our activities and volunteering related to the SINC upgrade and the new Conservation Action Plan.  There is a tight schedule as the bid must be submitted by 26th November.   Sally and Caroline had doubts that this was a suitable focus for a bid to this particular fund, but Dave and Joan will work on a draft.  It was agreed the bid would be for things we want to do anyway.

Sally is considering drawing up plans for a Bioblitz in the Rec in 2023.  She was having initial discussions with other volunteers who might be interested in working on the co-ordination of this project which would be complex and involve drawing in a wide partnership of organisations, individual experts and volunteers.   Dave will include the Bioblitz in the draft bid. Sally will outline the scope of the project for the bid.  We will also include funding for the relevant interpretation boards and printed flyers.  

Maintenance Issues

LRUF Practical Co-ordination Meeting:   Dave has arranged a meeting on 8th November, with Chris Poore and Alex Goodyear, from Haringey Parks, so we can discuss maintenance and management issues.    

Lordship Lane entrance.   As discussed at last month’s meeting,  Dave had sent a letter explaining that we were not in support of fencing off any of the park, (as requested by the Police as a measure to counter anti-social behaviour) and asking what approach and action the Police and ASB Enforcement team (and the owner of the flats) have been taking to mitigate the problem.   The Friends and the Parks staff have tried various redesign and tree management measures, which have improved the area but have not been effective at ending the problems.  There is little more that we can do about these issues and now we need to be informed about the strategic approach being taken by these statutory bodies.  

Date of Next Meeting:   Sunday 4th December. 
